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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Councillor Ivor Keyes
Chairman Appleby Parish Council
Precept This time of year Parish Councillors are discussing what we expect to spend next 
year and therefore set the Precept that residents pay for 2019/20 each item being 
assessed in turn rather than a broad brush alteration. The final figure being determined 
early in the New Year prior to submitting to North Lincs Council for collection on our behalf. 
Broughton and Appleby Regeneration. Latest news from this is that positive discussions 
regarding the completion of the Ancholme Way and connectivity to Appleby are ongoing. As 
reported in other local publications, the Ancholme way footpath cycle path nears 
completion along the banks of the River Ancholme and although access to Saxby bridge is 
still somewhat uneven, residents have been able to access the Way to walk or cycle in to 
Brigg. 
Emergency Plan. Our Parish Emergency Plan has been reviewed and updated. A copy, 
minus the contact information about our more vulnerable residents, can be read on our 
website www.applebypc.org.uk . Copies are also held by Parish Councillors.
Community Speed Watch is an initiative generated by Humberside Police Crime 
Commissioners office and supported by North Lincolnshire and East Riding of Yorkshire 
Councils . It was thought it would be brought in to service late this year, but it has been 
decided that a dedicated administrator/Co-ordinator for the scheme is required and so now 
the expected launch is likely to be in April. We have had volunteers for the scheme, but the 
details of how, where and when, the scheme will operate, along with training, is yet to be 
determined and until then Parish Council, who would be required to take this on board, 
have yet to make a final decision regarding involvement.
Planters We have an extra planter at the War Memorial with a Centenary Plaque attached 
in further remembrance of those who lost their lives in WW1. The planter was a suggestion 
from a resident and Council thought that it would be further enhanced by a Plaque. We 
hope you like it.
On the subject of planters, winter bedding plants have replaced the spring / summer ones. 
A very big thank you to those residents who have helped maintain the plants by way of 
watering. Hopefully your watering checks will continued over winter
Finally a personal thank you to Paul Johnson who at the Village Hall on 27 November 
has retired as Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee. Craig Johnsen has 
taken the reigns and I wish him well in his new role. 
Paul is staying on as a Committee member and so his knowledge will not be lost. Paul is 
also a valued Parish Councillor who plays a leading part regarding maintenance of the 
children’s playground along with weekly preliminary inspections and is still investigating 
further improvements. The café morning was brought in under his tenure which has 
enabled both Neighbourhood Watch and contacts with Community Police, as well as 
ONGO, to be greatly improved for our residents. He has managed the recent maintenance 
projects for the Village Hall and his work in all the above mentioned areas is an inspiration.  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Village Hall AGM 
Chairman’s Report 2017/18
Vision with Ambition 
Paul Johnson ~ Chairman

(The chairman 
and secretary’s 
annual report as 
presented at the 
Village Hall AGM 
on 27 November)

“During my time as chair the committee has 
been approached by a number of people on 
behalf of worthy fund-raising causes. The 
organisers of these often ask that we provide 
use of the hall and its facilities in support of 
their cause without charge. To make it quite 
clear, it is the prime purpose of the village 
hall management committee to raise funds 
for the support and maintenance of the 
village hall for use by existing and future 
generations. This is ongoing, planned, and is 
the product of the extensive efforts of the 
members of the committee and those who 
support the events that are organised. This 
includes the letting of our facilities.

It is not our remit to make funds or facilities 
available to other organisations by grant or 
favour. This does not preclude any member 
of the VHMC from actively supporting other 
fund raisers or from taking an active role in 
their events.

This year has seen a continued commitment 
by the commi t tee to comp le te the 
refurbishment plan first established in 2015. 
In March 2018 the old gas and oil boilers 
were replaced, in accordance with the 
h e a t i n g a n d c o n s e r v a t i o n s u r v e y 
recommendations of 2016, by a single 40KW 
LPG boiler which now supplies the whole 
building. This is more energy efficient/cost 
effective / controllable and eco-friendly as it 
reduces the halls carbon footprint. Original 
estimates costed this work at £5000. On 
completion the bill was £3960.00.

Replacement tables have also been 
purchased for both the meeting room and the 
main hall. These will add to the appeal of the 
hall for general use and as a venue for hire. 
Total cost for these was £2138-88. An 
attempt was made to raise funds toward this 
purchase via local grants which use social 
media to raise support. Unfortunately, this 
was not successful

The combined spending for this has been 
met out of hall reserves, was planned 
expenditure from the original refurbishment 
plan and has been achieved under the 
budget allocated (Continued on page 2 )

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon and Clapp Gate 
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Vision with Ambition Village Hall AGM Chairman’s Report 2017/18
Continued from page 1
To fully utilise the old equipment those tables primarily used on fayre day, which suffered 
severe woodworm infestation, have been disposed of. These are now replaced by the 
tables removed from the hall. To facilitate better storage of these a Shed has been 
commissioned from Buttonswood specifically to house fayre day tables and chairs. This 
will allow easier access to the remaining equipment in the brick store when used for 
regular events and lettings. The shed will stand at the rear of the meeting room to the side 
of the brick store. The total cost for this will be met from existing funds. 

Having fulfilled the aims of the 2015 refurbishment plan it is now clear that we have 
started a process which needs to continue if the building itself is to survive. In the short 
term, the north, the west and south facing walls need repointing and failing stonework 
repairing, the copings on the northern gable require lifting, resetting and supporting 
stonework repairing, stone windows and crumbling ledges to the North and west require 
repair or replacing. Longer term, the recent hall floor refurbishment highlighted the limited 
life it has left, old guttering’s and ground drainage are not adequate to cope with water 
flow, tiles are unseated and damaged and the list goes on. 

With this in mind it is now necessary to formulate a new plan. Despite our current positive 
financial standing costings will almost certainly involve attempting to raise significant 
funds from grant applications in addition to holding specific fundraising events. This is in 
addition to our regular planning of events and fayre day which are essential to the 
everyday running and maintenance of the hall.

All committee members are fully involved in the organisation and delivery of our service to 
residents. Every effort is made to reflect the wide opinion and tastes of the whole village. 
They strive to deliver an eclectic mix of events, some more successfully received than 
others, and attempts to reach as wide an audience as possible whilst also considering 
some events of a more particular appeal. Financially successful events cannot constantly 
be repeated if they are to retain interest and events of narrow interest are essential to 
cater for the whole community even if they do not raise much profit. We are, therefore, 
constantly looking for activities which may raise the profile of the hall, increase its use in 
the wider community and create further revenue.

It is the nature of organisations that they flourish through an ability to change, to absorb 
new ideas and that they have a structured management with clear purpose. In my opinion 
Appleby village hall has this.

A year ago, I made our annual plea for new members. The benefits are an infusion of 
enthusiasm, energy, fresh approaches, and, perhaps a younger more innovative 
approach to the future. With this in mind I gave notice that I would not be seeking to take 
the chair position again though I would be happy to continue to support the work of the 
new committee going forward into 2019.

As always, I would like to make public my gratitude to all those volunteers whose efforts 
have helped to keep the hall in operation over the past year, particularly those who 
magically appear on fayre day and those who have made the café into the success it now 
is. To the committee for their continued support and interest and to the residents of 
Appleby for their patronage and support of hall events.

I would also like to thank the trustees for their continued support and sponsorship of the 
halls development and in so doing make note of the sad death of Mrs Jackson earlier this 
year. Along with her husband she had been associated with the hall since its trust began 
in 1975 and it is their legacy we now enjoy.”

Village Hall AGM Secretary’s Report 2017/18
Clive Prior - Secretary Appleby Village Hall
“My report must begin by thanking our committee for their support; at monthly meetings, 
hall events and all their hard work in-between times over the last 12 months. This hall 
simply would not function without your continued commitment

We have sadly lost two of our members during this period, Rick Prior and Mark Jacomb 
we thank them for their contribution during their time on the committee. Happily, we have 
gained two new ones, Anna Faye Evans and Craig Johnsen, who are very welcome 
additions to the committee.

The committee are once more indebted to Mr Cliff Chase for his tireless work as our 
cleaner. He continues to go the extra mile and keep the hall ship-shape.           
(Continued on page 3)
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Christmas at 
St Bartholomew’s
Revd Alice Nunn

Greetings to you all, as you know Christmas is 
rapidly coming..and I guess the goose is 
getting fat.
Regular services are continuing at 9.15am on 
the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month and all 
will be made welcome at our services In 
December the 2nd & 16th. 
ALSO on Sunday 23rd at 3.00pm we are 

holding a Carol Service 
which will be suitable for all 
ages we will also bless the 
Crib. This service will be a 
mix of well known Carols, 
readings and hopefully 
some contributions from the 
community. If you or your 
children would like to sing or 

play during this service please let me know 
soonest, so I can fit you all in.email me at 
alicecnunn@gmail.com or ring 01724 732262.
A call for greenery. It would be wonderful if 
we could decorate the Church in time for the 
Carols, Service on 23rd so any offers of 
greenery and the like can be made to John 
Jeremiah or Erika Stoddart or the Vicar.
On Christmas night the 24th December at 
10.00pm we will hold the first Eucharist of 
Christmas, and again everyone will be most 
welcome.
All are warmly invited to continue celebrating 
Christmas at All Saints Winterton the first 
Sunday after Christmas 30th December 
10:30am.
And now..I close with wishing you all a very 
joyful and blessed Christmas
With warm wishes Alice the vicar

Remembrance Day
Poppy Day collection raised £358.40. A thank 

you to Jacky Johnson, 
Judy Sheard, Rebecca 
Wainwright and Mary 
Bratton for making the 
collection as well as to all 
those who donated.
On 11th November there 
w a s s h o r t a c t o f 
Remembrance at the War 

memorial during which the names of those 
who died were read out, the Last Post 
sounded and a silence was observed The 
Church was open for much of the day   for 
quiet reflection. 
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Village Hall AGM Secretary’s report 2017/18
Continued from page 2
Village hall events have been very encouraging, as well as providing needed income. We 
are getting a regular following for our pub and quiz nights and I believe numbers are steadily 
increasing. In addition to this, we have as a committee come up with new event ideas. These 
events include the Horse Race night, Live music nights, Halloween party, illustrated history 
evening, and other events still being planned, including a New Year’s Eve event. It is clear 
that having more regular and diverse events, the village hall is providing entertainment for all 
of the community and bringing people together.

Rural touring events. By using this facility, we can bring real talent to the village, which we 
would normally not be able to afford. We had a brilliant act in Jango Star who performed 
earlier in the year. We have applied for another act for next spring.

Community café. Every Wednesday morning has become a real success, so much so that it 
has had to move into a larger room, which is full every week. It is run entirely by our 
volunteers who deserve our sincere thanks.

Christmas tree. We voted to have a Christmas tree outside the village last year. This was 
warmly welcomed by the whole community. I believe it is something which we should 
continue to do, it provides a focal point in the village during the festive period. 

My final thanks must go to my fellow officers for their hard work. Paul, our chairman for his 
tireless commitment in keeping this hall functioning, I believe he does more than most of us 
are aware of. Our treasurer John, who continues to keep us on the straight and narrow 
financially, ensuring we remain solvent.

The committee have ensured that all matters concerning the licensing, legislation and other 
legal matters of which they are aware are in order. Insurance of the building, contents 
therein, field and cover for third parties and officers of the premises and the potential 
liabilities of this committee.

In accordance with the lease and trust deed the committee and its officers so elected, have 
dealt with all the matters outlined therein for the good of the village hall and the inhabitants of 
the Parish of Appleby in the county of North Lincolnshire (the area of benefit)”.

Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan 
Joy Powell
Lead ~ Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group
The Independent Examination of the plan is underway. North Lincolnshire 

Council has appointed Intelligent Plans and Examinations (IPE) Ltd. to examine the plan. 
and have forwarded all the documents to Patrick Whitehead (the examiner).at IPE 

The examination is estimated to take around 6-8 weeks as per the following timetable . 

Week 1: Submission of the Plans and appointment of examiner. (completed)

Week 2 and 3: Review of the Plan and associated documents and site visit.

Week 4 and 5: Assessment and drafting report 

Week 6: Issue Fact Check report to Local Planning Authority (NLC)

Week 6-8: Issue of Final Report.

We are already responding to some points from the examiner for clarification. He will 
undertake a site visit at the end of November. This visit will be unaccompanied to preserve 
the independence of the examination.

If no issues are found at these early stages the examination can be conducted solely by 
written representation, however a hearing may be convened to ensure adequate 
examination of issues which come to light during the process. 

If the examiner recommends that the Plan should be adopted the Council will arrange a 
Referendum early 2019 in which residents will be given the chance to vote on whether they 
think it should be adopted. If it is supported by the local community (us) at the referendum 
the policies in the Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan will then be used by North 
Lincolnshire Council when they determine planning applications in our area.

The Government is adopting a Planning in Principal policy to speed up the Application 
process which may be of value for some applications but could also relax some regulations. 
This new policy adds weight to us having our Neighbourhood Plan in place as it will enable 
planners to have a clear understanding of our local views and their obligations in 
considerations of the character of the Parish which residents have highlighted as being 
important to our community.

This has been a long process but hopefully now the end is in sight.

I would like to thank everybody who has supported this work either by being on the planning 
group or attending and responding to consultation events. 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Little Crow Solar Park
Drop in event at the village hall
Representatives from INRG Solar, who are 
seeking permission to build a large solar park 
on 565 acres of land between British Steel  
and Broughton, south of Santon Wood, have 
advised the Parish Council that a further public 
consultation event will take place on Tuesday 
11 December between 2:30pm and 7 :30pm at 
the Village Hall. A full set of their consultation 
materials will be available to view and 
comment upon.

More information on the planned development, 
its location and the scheme as whole can be 
found at http://www.littlecrowsolar.co.uk

Appleby WI
Jacky Johnson 
Vice President

On the 9 October the WI had their harvest 
meeting.  This is celebrated by holding a silent 
auction to raise funds for our group.   The 
meeting commenced with a short business 
and correspondence update and then our 
speaker Loretta Rivett entertained us.   The 
topic being "Famous Historical People from 
Lincolnshire" Not being born and bred in this 
neck of the woods I had no idea of who these 
people could be.   To name a few, Sir Isaac 
Newton from Grantham.   Sir Joseph Banks,  
botanist who secured a place on Captain 
Cooke’s world voyage on the Endeavour. 
Dame Sybil Thorndike, John Harrison a 
famous Barrow carpenter and clock maker.  
Space does allow me to list more however 
they are easily found on the internet.   Loretta 
is an excellent speaker and has lots of 
knowledge to share.   Thanks were given after 
the talk and then the auction   commenced. 
This is great fun and an enjoyable way of 
raising funds. The meeting closed with 
refreshments and a raffle.

The November meeting opened with a brief 
business update and then moved onto 
"Wreath Making"   Unfortunately our expert 
was ill on the evening so in good old WI 
fashion we got stuck in and with help from 
Janice Taylor and other skilled ladies everyone 
produced a very professional looking 
Christmas Wreath. Lots of fun, everyone 
helping each other and a lot of hidden talent 
showed itself. The meeting closed with 
refreshments and a raffle.

On December 4 we held our Christmas Party 
and everyone will brought along food.   These 
were hot items and sweets so we had a good 
selection to choose from. We had a Secret 
Santa gift exchange. Mulled wine also served.  

’Tis a little early however I and all WI ladies 
hope you all have an enjoyable festive 
season. 

Future events are detailed in ‘Dates for your 
diary’ on page 6.
NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME

Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 
01724 735178

http://www.littlecrowsolar.co.uk
http://www.littlecrowsolar.co.uk
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Rural Safety
A brief summary. 
A Rural Safety Meeting hosted by Humberside Police is held every two months and is 
attended by a number of Councillors and other Agency representatives e.g. Humberside 
Fire Service, Safer Neighbourhoods ( Including a Neighbourhood Watch representative), 
Safer Roads representative, Representatives of Humberside Police Crime Commissioner 
and Country Watch, from East Yorkshire, North Lincolnshire and North East Lincolnshire.

This meeting forum is a positive initiative by Humberside Police and Fire Service with an 
objective to take on board concerns regarding the different aspect of safety and policing 
which may affect residents in Rural areas among other things. 

Much of the information discussed exchanged originates from Neighbourhood Action 
Teams and Country Watch representatives. One of the things to come out of this forum 
are potential Community Speed Watch groups, more of which is mentioned at page 1 of 
this newsletter.

A member of the group is also a Local Magistrate and has explained how better 
information presented in court cases can make a difference to conviction rates, and such 
information from the general public regarding criminal activity can be a real help to Police. 
It is also hoped that more or better information as feedback to communities regarding 
Policing and security issues will be made available via NLC News Direct magazine in our 
area which is also an objective of this group.

The 101 reporting service is always discussed and changes to shift patterns for the Hub 
should soon be in place to improve those communications.

A small number of residents have already taken advantage of the Safe and Well scheme 
for vulnerable people operated by Humberside Fire Service. For further information 
contact 01724 295904

This group is in the early stages of development and it will be interesting to see how it 
evolves, but it is a significant effort by our Police and Fire Services to further improve the 
feeling of security for rural communities such as ours

Santon ~ British Steel meeting 
A number of residents of High Santon Villas have held a 
meeting with British Steel representatives regarding 
maintenance issues on Dawes Lane. The western 
section of Dawes Lane is owned by British Steel, 
subsequently a number of services that are nominally 
provided by North Lincs Council fall under the 
responsibility of British Steel. Confirming who does what 
is ongoing but below are some telephone contact 
numbers for British Steel for the benefit of residents at 
Santon.

What also came out of that meeting were concerns those residents have regarding speeding 
vehicles on Dawes Lane, which will now be added to another Traffic meeting for further 
discussion.
British Steel have asked that residents of Santon still use Parish Council as a point of 
contact for maintenance of Dawes Lane High Santon Villas, but not that part of Dawes Lane 
that is owned by British Steel and comes under their care and responsibility in which case 
they should be contacted as per the details below.

Contact Details:

• Emergency issues only : 01724 403333 24hrs service.
• Emerging potential security issues non emergency: 01724 402356 24 hrs service.
• Infrastructure issues: Paul Douglas 01724 403557 during working hours 

e-mail paul.douglas@britishsteel.co.uk
• Electrical issues: Mick Smith 01724 403454 during working hours 

e-mail mick.smith@britishsteel.co.uk
• General matters: Mark Ding e-mail mark.ding@britishsteel.co.uk
• Street Lights : North Lincs Council 01724 297000, 

or via the NLC website Portal https://www.northlincs.gov.uk
• Appleby Parish Council website www.applebypc.org.uk 

Or as listed in the Community Newsletter such as Neighbourhood Watch etc. 

Page �4

New Village Hall Chairman
Paul Johnson indicated last year that at the 
2018 AGM he would stand down as chairman 
of the Village Hall management committed 
AT the AGM held on 27 November Paul 
confirmed he would not seek reelection. It was 
preposed and seconded that Craig Johnsen be 
appointed. Craig was duly elected and 
accepted to be the new chairman of the 
committee 
Ivor Keyes’ report on page 1 in which he gives 
a personal thanks for the dedication and work 
put in by Paul over the past few years
Paul will continue as a Village Hall committee 
member 

War Memorial Renovation 
The parish council have applied for a grant to 
maintain the War memorial site by cleaning 
and then enhancing the writing on the granite 
stone, as well as carrying out a crown lift on 
the Oak Tree, which is part of the War 
Memorial itself, being planted in 1923 in 
remembrance of the fallen. By obtaining a 
grant we greatly reduce the expenditure our 
residents are asked to pay

Parish Council Elections 
2019 
Lynne Watson
Clerk to Appleby Parish Council
Have you ever wondered what the Parish 
council does? Or wondered what is the role of 
a parish councillor?

The Appleby Parish Council elections take 
place in May 2019, if you are interested in the 
role of parish councillor now is the time to be 
thinking about it. Further information is 
available on the Council’s website, or talk to 
one of the parish councillors.

Need to report a problem to 
NLC?
Use North Lincs Council Portal. 
For those with internet access can via North 
Lincs Council Portal, report issues such as 
street light repairs, dog waste bins, pot holes 
litter etc is available via their website 
www.northlincs.gov.uk then follow the report 
links to the specific department of concern. It 
save considerable time in getting issues 
resolved. If you don’t have an internet 
connection reports can be made via phone on 
01724 297000

Reporting through the Parish Council is 
obviously still available and can be done by 
raising it at a PC’s meetings or by contacting 
the PC Clerk Lynne Watson on e-mail 
clerk@applebypc.org.uk or by letter to 1 Orb 
Lane, Scunthorpe DN15 8QY. 

Snowy afternoon Church Side

mailto:paul.douglas@britishsteel.co.uk
mailto:mick.smith@britishsteel.co.uk
mailto:no_reply@apple.com
http://www.applebypc.org.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch
Roger Fernando
Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator.

The Neighbourhood Watch (NhW) Residents’ Meeting on Thursday 22nd November was a 
lively and useful event, kindly supported by the two special guests, Inspector Tim Harvey 
of Humberside Police, and Sandra Joyce of North Lincs Council Safer Neighbourhoods 
Team. The meeting focused on two important matters:-

How to help Residents – especially elderly and vulnerable residents – to improve 
their security against opportunist criminals;

How to quickly alert Residents – especially those who do not use the Internet – 
with urgent NhW Alerts.

The meeting agreed on the following decisions/action points:-

Some Residents apparently did not receive the Notification about the NhW 
Residents’ Meeting. NLC Safer Neighbourhoods and your NhW Co-ordinator, 
Roger Fernando, will follow this up to discover who missed out so that we can 
avoid this problem in future;

Membership of the NhW Street Co-ordinators’ Group has changed during the 
year. Therefore, Group Members need to be checked out and properly re-
organised. Roger Fernando will deal with this and then issue an up-to-date list of 
Appleby NhW Street Co-ordinators;

Before he handed over as NhW Co-ordinator to Roger, Ivor Keyes sent out an e-
mail to around 150 Residents asking them to send Roger an e-mail if they wished 
to remain on the NhW Alerts Circulation List. This was necessary because there is 
now a new law, the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) - introduced by 
the EU - which apparently does not allow personal contact details to be passed on 
without specific requests from the persons concerned. So far only 19 Residents 
have asked to be notified about NhW Alerts. If you wish to have your Name and 
Contact Details added to the current list please contact Roger Fernando on        
crf-csd@uk2.net or on Tel: 01724 735273;

The Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) is apparently able to allow 
relaxation of the GDPR rules for certain, community-supported, activities. Roger 
Fernando will contact ICO to check whether NhW may be included in this 
relaxation, in order to help with the development of NhW matters;

The medical practitioners who serve the needs of Parish Residents provide a 
medication delivery service to those Residents who require this service. The 
persons who deliver these medications are likely to have information about 
Residents who may need other forms of support. Roger Fernando will contact the 
agency which co-ordinates these medication deliveries and try to establish 
whether NhW support could be enhanced by co-operation with this agency;

Just before Roger took over as Appleby NhW Co-ordinator, NLC Safer 
Neighbourhoods Team sent out a Questionnaire to all households and businesses 
in the Parish, to establish their requirements from, and support for, the Parish 
Neighbourhoods Watch “system”. Only 28 completed Questionnaires were 
returned to NLC Safer Neighbourhoods Team. Therefore, the NhW Group is not 
properly informed about the circumstances, needs and possible support available 
to / from most of the Parish Residents. This makes it very difficult for the NhW 
Group to properly support the safety and security needs of Parish Residents;

Therefore, Inspector Tim Harvey of Humberside Police has generously offered 
Police help for the NhW Group to conduct a house-to-house NhW survey of the 
Parish in the New Year. The NhW Group will keep residents informed about this 
proposed survey.

In the meantime, please remain alert to possible opportunist criminals. Keep in touch 
regularly with your near neighbours and keep our local police and NhW informed of 
anything which may become a safety or security risk. 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Christmas and New Year 
Operating Times 

CallConnect will be operating as follows 
during the Christmas period:

• 24 December - Saturday hours 8am - 6pm
• 25, 26 December - no service
• 27, 28, 29 - Saturday hours 8am - 6pm
• 31 December - Saturday hours 8am - 6pm
• 1 January 2019 - no service
• 2 January 2019 - normal service.

28 December No Service 55
The Friday fixed route 55 serving Santon, 
Appleby and Dragonby to Scunthorpe will not 
be operating on 28 December, any journeys 
required will need to be booked either online 
or phone 0345 263 8139.

Happy December 
everyone!

Yvonne Grant 
Secretary

Appleby Home Front Group 

Just a little update from the Home 
Front. We’re beavering away behind the 
scenes preparing to host our second (and 
unexpected!) 1940s festival. We’re still seeking 
funds to get it off the ground but hopefully we 
will make it all happen on 20th July 2019. 

We hope you’ll take part in the day once again 
– 14th July was spectacularly successful and 
we appreciate all the effort people put into 
making sure it was. 

We have some excellent living history displays 
in the pipeline and a wonderful line-up of 
musicians to make the day go with a ‘swing’. 
We truly hope you’ll have a great and 
memorable time. 

You may have noticed the Home Front had set 
a simple display of decorative poppies outside 
St Bartholomew’s Church and at the War 
Grave of Sapper W Johnson on 8th November 
until the 19th. It was our way of remembering 
those who fell during the war years and of 
those who continue to lay down their lives for 
our freedom and protection. It was a poignant 
time, the weather was cold and dull until a flock 
of geese flew overhead and the sun shone 
through the clouds.

We’re happy to be part of the newly formed 
Friends of St Bartholomew’s group and hope to 
be able to help in ensuring our Church remains 
a vital resource for our community.

As Christmas approaches we’d like to wish you 
all a Happy Festive Season and very Best 
Wishes for 2019. We’ll see you all soon and 
will keep you up to date with developments of 
the festival as the weeks roll by. TTFN x

A winter’s morning Haytons Lane 
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The Appleby Fayre 2019.
Robin Richbell 
Appleby Fayre Event Organiser
Just after Christmas we turn to the new year 
and the Appleby Show will take place on 

Sunday 19th June 2019 (Yet another Father's Day). In January we will hold our first meeting 
for all volunteers to declare an interest, and come forward in our planning and preparation. 
Jobs to fill will be:

Arena On the Day Co-ordinator
BBQ Chef and six helpers
Gate Marshalls min 8 for front gate and 4 on the disable entrance
Raffle Sellers
Car Park Marshalls (Organiser Ivor Keyes)
Bar Staff
Tent Refreshment Staff
Runners
Security
First Aid
Many other jobs need staffing such as Football Based Event (Dan Osborne)

All posts will be non committed to a full day i.e If you can spare 2 hours that would be great - 
but all day needs to be covered even in shifts)
I will send a date out asap which will be for the first planning meeting at the village hall it will 
be 14th January start 7:00pm.
Hope you all have a great Christmas break. 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C a u t i o n R i s b y R o a d 
Winter Conditions

North 
Lincolnshire 
Council recently 
published their 
winter gritting 
program. 

Once again Risby Road for it’s entire length is 
excluded from the road gritting plan during any 
winter conditions of snow or ice.
In light of the recent repairs and resurfacing 
work along with the increase in traffic on the 
route drivers are advice to take extra care 
when travelling on Risby Road whenever ice 
or snow conditions prevail.

N e i g h b o u r h o o d 
Watch
Your contacts 

In an Emergency or crimes in progress always 
call 999

None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to 
report suspicious activities use 101 or can be 
made via Humberside Police website: 
www.humberside.police.uk

Neighbourhood Watch 
Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Watch 
Coordinator   Roger Fernando contact details 
e-mail crf-csd@uk2.net  Tel: 01724 735273
Safer Neighbourhoods
Our best wishes go to Sandra Joyce who has 
moved on and is replaced by Jack Ellerton: 
email jack.ellerton@northlincs.gov.uk  contact 
telephone01724 244641
Community Police:
PC Amanda Barnett 
amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk or 
telephone 07464 650016
PCSO Dawid Chabe 
dawid.chabe@humberside.pnn.police.uk or 
telephone - 07388 372635
The contact details for Amanda and Dawid 
should not be used for reporting crimes or 
incidents.
My Community Alerts, is a Police updating 
service which will keep you informed of recent 
scams etc, to set up this facility visit 
Visit https://www.humberside.police.uk
follow the links to My Community Alert,

Bingo
Dates opposite, need information? 
Contact Elizabeth on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

Dates for your diary
Village Hall

 Parish Council Meeting 

  unless otherwise mentioned meetings are 7:00pm to 9:00pm 

   Tuesday 18 December

   Monday 14 January

   Dates for February, March and April tbc check www.applebypc.org.uk

 Pop in café every Wednesday 10:30am to 12:00 All welcome

   The café is also used as hub where residents can meet officials of:

   Safer Neighbourhoods, Community Police, NLC Ward Officer, ONGO some of    
   whom plan to attend the café 19 Dec, 23 Jan, 27 Feb, & 3 April

 Bingo: every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

   12 December, 2019 9 & 23 January, 6 & 20 February, 6 & 20 March, 3 April

 WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm unless otherwise mentioned

   8 January 2019. Visitor from SSAFA. Armed Forces Charity Talk 

   29 January 7pm Annual Birthday Dinner

   12 February Andy Lindsey. Talk on Police Investigations of murder

   12 March Caroline Clemmow Concert pianist talking on her travels

 Other Events at the Village Hall

   8 December 7:00pm Pub Night Free entry, Christmas jumpers definitely     
    encouraged.

   11 December 2:30pm to 7:00pm Open public drop in consultation event       
    INRG Solar on their development of Little Crow Solar Park 

   31 December 8:00pm onwards A New Year’s Eve 70’s and 80’s disco with a pie   
     and peas supper. £5. Booking essential - Audrey Stainton 01724 734185   
     or Clive Prior on Appleby Facebook messenger 

   14 January 7:00pm Fayre Day Planning meeting. Open meeting Please come

   16 March 7:15pm Rural Touring Theatre “Little seeds music”. 

    A very child friendly act.

St Bartholomew’s Church: 

 Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first and third Sunday of each month

 Christmas Services 

   23 December 3:00pm Carol Service and blessing of the crib

   24 December 10:00pm First Eucharist of Christmas

   30 December 10:30am All Saints Winterton First Sunday after Christmas

A digital copy of this newsletter is on the 
Parish Council’s web site
www.applebypc.org.uk

Also on Appleby Website hosted by
 www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council

Spring edition is out on 5 April
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